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Madam Chair, Distinguished Delegates,

At the outset, I would like to extend my gratitude to the members of the Bureau

and the staff of UN Women for their leadership and efforts in preparing for this
year's session.

With the adoption of the Vienna Declaration and Programme of Action and the
Declaration on the Elimination of Violence Against Women in 1993, the

international community has vowed to stamp out violence against women and

made ongoing efforts in this regard. Nevertheless, violence against women still

prevails across the globe. Indeed, it is clear that violence against women is still

one of the most critical challenges of our time.

Madam Chair,
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The role of government in the intervention, prevention, and punishment of

violence against women is vital. The Korean Government has been working

tirelessly to address various forms of violence against women in a



An effective policy response to violence against women requires accurate

analysis and adequate data. To this end, the Korean Government conducts

nationwide surveys every three years on domestic violence, sexual assault, and

prostitution. The Republic of Korea is also committed to the international efforts

to enhance gender-responsive data accumulation for the purposes of promoting

gender equality. The Korean Government has provided financial support to the



The Republic of Korea believes that the full realization of gender equality and
eradication of gender discrimination are crucial to end violence against women.

To this end, the Korean Government has also implemented a number of gender

mainstreaming policies, including the five-year Basic Plans for Women's

Policies, first launched in 1998. The recent introduction of gender impact


